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“Please consider remembering Temple Beth David in your will or trust.” 

May Religious School Schedule 

Tues 1 4:15pm Hebrew School 

  6:30pm Teen Program 

   9th Grade Program 

Fri 4 5:45pm 4th/5th Grade Shabbat Dinner 

Sun 6 9:00am Religious School 

  2:00pm WAFTY Meeting 

Tues 8 4:15pm Hebrew School 

  6:30pm Teen Program 

Sun 13  No Religious School 

Tues 15 4:15pm Hebrew School 

  6:30pm Teen Program 

   9th Grade Program 

Sun 20 9:00am Religious School 

May Shabbat Schedule 

Friday 4 7:00pm Family Shabbat Service 

Saturday 5 9:00am Torah Study 

  10:30am Maddison Ryan  
Bat Mitzvah Service 

Friday 11 7:30pm Choir Shabbat Service  
Led by Robin Harrison 

Saturday 12 9:00am Lay Led Minyan 

Friday 18 7:00pm Shabbat ALIVE Service 

Saturday 19 9:00am Lay Led Minyan 

Sunday 20 10:00am Confirmation Service 

Friday 25 7:30pm Torah Shabbat Service 

Saturday 26 9:00am Torah Study 

PLATINUM 
Joe & Sharon Hernandez 
Neil Kornsweit 
Saul & Barbara Zenk 
Shirley Ross 

 

GOLD 
Robert Altman & Michelle Sandler 
Gene Broscow & Rachelle Wilson 
Sean & Andrea Chait-Walters 
Aaron & Leslie Kern 
Jan Klein 
Marv & Evelyn Marshall 

Alan & Laurel Jarrick 
Deborah & Daniel Lelchuk 
Dan & Patti Levin 
Matt & Lisa Paretsky 
Marlyn Phillips 
Richard & Deanne Ruby 
Howard & Candy  
Fox Tobey 
Michelle & David  
Twisselmann 

Charlie & Cathy Niederman 
Allan Shubin & Sandy Sobolew 
Shubin 
Howard & Diane Spielman 
 

SILVER 

Beverly August 
Joel & Hallie Berman 
Frieda Rapoport Caplan 
Ian & Gayle Chait 
Fran DeKovner 
Michael Greenfield 
Stephen & Bich Thuy-Groner 
Lynne Horn 
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I was joined by Gale Brooks, Gayle Chait, 

Kathleen Greenough, Anne Hoogasian, 

Lynne Horn, Judy Lorber, Cathy &  

Charlie Niederman, Florence Sudakow,  

     Christine Taxier, Eileen Tobey, and Jackie 

    & Rachel Wiggins.  

 

   

   At the Western Wall, known as the Kotel 
 

We explored the roots of Christianity, Islam, and Judaism in  

our holy land.  Traversing the countryside, we learned about  

the immense efforts for coexistence, tolerance, and the pursuit  

of peace.  How amazing it was for us to be in Israel as the 

whole country celebrated its seventieth birthday!  The trip had  

an immense amount of meaning for all of us.   

        

           Church of the Holy Sepulchre 

Next year, we pray, may we be in Jerusalem!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tasting in the Arab market of the Old City  Me with my Jew pride headband on Israel’s 70th 

Rabbi Nancy Myers 

Our Trip to Israel was Amazing! 

May 2018 
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 SISTERHOOD MATTERS! 

By Anne Farber, Sisterhood President 

SISTERHOOD MATTERS…  
 

       We are looking forward to our annual donor luncheon.  By 

now you have received your raffle tickets and , if not, please contact Sue LeBoff 

and she will mail them to you.  There will be entertainment and great raffle and 

door prizes. 

       May 17th is our bunco game. It is a time to “kick back” for some fun and 

good conversation and tasty desserts.  Come and relax.  Let Anne Farber know if 

you can join us so there will be enough desserts and 

snacks. 

       April 29th was our Paint ‘n Sip; event.  It is 

amazing that we all painted the same picture but no 

two are exactly alike!  We all had a fun, relaxing 

afternoon.  Thank you Ai Resnick for planning this 

event. 

      Plan to attend the  Shavuot Community Harvest Festival 

to be held on May 19th at the Temple sponsored  by the 

Sisterhood.  It will be loads of fun and tasty, too. 

     Sisterhood Area Day for our district will be held July 8th at 

Valley Village from 9-3pm.  The registration fee is $36.00 and 

Sisterhood can help with that.  Let  Eileen Tobey know if you would like to 

attend. 

      Thought for this month; 

      Sisterhood is a community of women of various ages, backgrounds and 

interests who get together during the year to support each other as well as 

Temple Beth David. 

      HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY. 

Shalom , 

Anne Farber, President        

     
 

 

SISTERHOOD 

May 2018 
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The sad situation on the Gaza border continues 

sporadically from last month.  Hamas recruits 

rioters to destroy the border fence and enter 

Israel as part of their demands on Israel to allow 

the return of all Palestinians who withdrew or 

were driven from their homes during the war for 

Israel's independence.  Israel has long rejected 

the demand on the basis that many left 

voluntarily and that Israel had to absorb the Jews 

who were forced to emigrate from Arab nations 

in the early years of Israel's statehood.  The 

question of Palestinian return will need to be part 

of comprehensive peace negotiations.  During 

our Temple's recent Israel trip Cathy and I visited 

my cousin's family.  Their opinion generally was 

that Hamas cannot be trusted, but they were 

troubled by the use of live ammunition that killed 

demonstrators, often children positioned 

intentionally near the fence.   

  

 The Temple's trip added insights into 

today's Israel that I will try to share.  We began 

in Jerusalem which is a centerpiece for the three 

Abrahamic religions, Judaism, Christianity, and 

Islam.  As such it has strong international 

overtones, and differs in many ways from the rest 

of Israel.  The first evening we had our Shabbat 

service overlooking the Old City.  During 

Shabbat we toured the Christian and part of the 

Muslim quarters with a Jewish woman who is an 

authority on Christianity in Jerusalem.  She 

offered insights into the many churches 

represented in Jerusalem that developed at the 

dawn Christianity, including Roman Catholic, 

Coptic, Armenian, Ethiopian, and Greek, Russian 

and smaller Orthodox sects, and other churches I 

may not remember.  They all share the Church of 

the Holy Sepulcher that contains what they 

believe is Christ's Tomb.  Each jealously guards 

its part of the church. Most prominent and 

controlling is the Greek Orthodox Church.  The 

Protestants came much later, primarily in the 

nineteenth century, bringing good works, such as 

hospitals. Afterward we toured the Arab quarter 

with is narrow market streets, stopping along the 

route for local street foods, fruit juices, and a 

variety of Middle Eastern pastries.                                                                                          

We went to the Kotel (Western Wall) to pray 

during Shabbat, and finished at a building that 

housed sites for the three faiths: the last supper 

site, and the tomb of King David with separate 

Jewish and Muslim worship areas.  It is all part 

of that uniqueness that is the Old City and 

surrounds. 

  

 The next day we began with a visit to 

Kids for Peace, which serves youth from Jewish, 

Muslim and Christian communities who 

otherwise would never meet.  They learn to live 

with and appreciate each other and their 

communities.  We toured  what makes up 

Jerusalem with a ride and stops on the city's new 

surface rail, visiting a mixed middle class suburb, 

an Arab community, an Ultra Orthodox 

community, and finished with a stop at the 

Mechaneh Jehudeh open air market where we 

snacked on the go for lunch.  Our next stop was 

to hear a Modern Orthodox woman who is part 

of the Yerushlamit program that works to 

develop a vibrant, inclusive Jerusalem society.  

The day's tours concluded with a visit to a major 

film school with the viewing of a short film on 

the issues for Defense Force check point soldiers, 

and another that explored issues for Holocaust 

survivors. 

 

 Next day began with a treat, a rare 

morning visit to the Temple mount that houses 

the Muslim golden Dome of the Rock, and the Al

-Aqusa Mosque.  We finished in Jerusalem with 

a stop again at the Kotel and with personal 

reflections about Jerusalem, as a religious center 

that has been a work in progress for two 

millennia.    

ARZA   By Charlie Niederman 

Association of Reform Zionists of America 

Charlie Niederman, VP, Planning & Development 
May 2018 
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 Enroute Haifa we stopped at a home for a 

lecture about the Druze religion over lunch.  The 

Druze believe in loyalty to the country of their 

citizenship and serve in the Israel Defense Force. 

Next we visited Atlit, a camp for the Jewish 

immigrants who ignored the stringent British 

quotas immediately after the holocaust.  Next 

day we visited Shefaram to view the life of 

minorities with an Arab Christian woman guide, 

who headed to her job as a                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

pharmacist at the tours end. She led us to her 

Catholic school and Church where we met a 94 

year old nun; to Q and A at the city's Mosque, 

and to an old synagogue, rarely used because all 

the Jews had moved to newer towns.  We 

followed with lunch prepared at the home of a 

retired Christian Arab school teacher who was 

assisted by her sister-in-law, another teacher.  

She showed us how to make tabouli salad and 

after lunch both freely discussed their desire for a 

more inclusive society, their lives, their children, 

and their grandchildren.  Returning to Haifa we 

stopped for a tasting at the Tulip winery which 

supports a village that houses people with special 

needs and provides work to accommodate some 

of them.  That evening we heard the Memorial 

Day, Yom Hazikaron, one minute siren.  Leaving 

the Haifa area where the diverse cultures and 

faiths live and work together, we headed to Tel 

Aviv, stopping for the morning memorial siren 

that halted freeway traffic. 

 

 In Tel Aviv we visited an exhibit about 

Prime Minister Yitzak Rabin who was 

assassinated by a member of an extremist Jewish 

group soon after he finished addressing a peace 

rally in 1995. We then attended a lecture at 

Independence Hall about the signing Israel's 

Declaration of Independence.  That evening we 

enjoyed a Havdalah service that separated 

Memorial Day from Yom Ha'Atzmahut, this year 

Israel's 70th Anniversary.  The night's 

celebration began with fireworks and major 

streets closed to traffic.  As we walked through 

Tel Aviv we saw families strolling with their 

children, and saw many others in loud 

celebration.  On historic and very wide 

Rothschield Blvd. several blocks were closed to 

traffic for music and dancing, and viewing the 

sides of buildings on which patriotic videos were 

streaming.  For the final two days in Tel Aviv the 

tour included a visit to a new recycling site, a 

cemetery for city founders and celebrities, the 

Museum of the Jewish People, and a visit to the 

Rubin House, studio of pioneering Israeli artist 

Reuven Rubin.  Cathy and I enjoyed an 

overabundant barbeque typical of Israeli families 

on Independence Day.  Shabbat was celebrated at 

Beit Daniel, Tel Aviv's oldest Reform 

Synagogue, followed by a dinner to visit with 

congregation members.  There was also time to 

visit the beach promenade, to shop, and to see 

dozens of construction cranes atop high towers, 

as Israel's most modern area grows with an 

unmatched entrepreneurial spirit. 

 

 The trip was timed to take part in this 

year's special holidays, and aimed at 

understanding today's Israel and its rich diversity.  

I hope you got a taste of it. 

 

Charlie Niederman 

ARZA   By Charlie Niederman 

Association of Reform Zionists of America 

Charlie Niederman, VP, Planning & Development 
May 2018 
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I have just returned from what I thought was a trip to Israel with Rabbi Myers and several 

wonderful congregation members of Temple Beth David.  But, it was not a trip, it was a 

spiritual, emotional, and educational journey...an indescribably wonderful experience.  

We were immersed in Israel, past, present, and future.  Our perspectives were forever 

altered, our love and loyalty for Israel deepened. 

 

I know that not everyone has made, or can make, this journey, but there is a journey you 

can and should make.  Think of Temple Beth David as your journey.  Enhance your 

spiritual experience by attending Shabbat services many Fridays each month, connecting 

with Rabbi Myers and Cantor Linder.  Make new friendships with congregation members, 

many of whom represent cultures not so distant from Israel, itself.  Explore the 

educational opportunities TBD has to offer.  On our trip, we went to an Israeli film studio 

where we viewed two incredible documentaries and met the producer of each, a man who 

in his country is as revered as Stephen Spielberg is in ours.  At TBD, you can attend 

lectures, musical events, discussions, and so much more. 

 

Begin or continue your journey at Temple.  There is so much to offer, so much to fill your 

lives here. 

 

Shalom and love, 
Florence 
Florence Sudakow 

VP Membership 

 Message from Membership Chair 



 



 

 

SEND A MAZELGRAM TO A FRIEND 
 

June Birthdays 

June Anniversaries 

    Circle as many names as you wish and send this page together with 75¢ per greeting to: 

Renée Dorfman —13380 El Dorado Dr., #195-G Seal Beach, CA  90740 

 

Did we forget someone you know?  Any corrections or suggestions, please contact 

Renée (562) 598-9317 or dorfstein1@gmail.com 

 
PLEASE DO NOT MAIL TO THE TEMPLE OFFICE 

This must be mailed to my home address….  THANK YOU 
MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN May 25, 2018 

 
Send this greeting from:  
 
________________________________________________  

 
      No. of greetings: ______ @ 75¢ each           $________Enclosed 

 

** Please make checks payable to TBD Sisterhood ** 

Sisterhood will send a Birthday or Anniversary greeting in your name 

12  Scott Koppel 

12  Marcia Stahl 

13  Scott Telford 

15  Dana Mann 

15  Arnie Weintraub 

16  Myrna Motzer 

   

1   Debbie Tebrich 

2   Saul Zenk 

5   Rick Blumenthal 

6   Julie Bernstein 

8   Jackie Wiggins 

9   Millie Vogel 

11  Judy Seitelman 

1  Aaron & Leslie Kern 

2  David & Doris Franco 

4   Gloria Mayer 

5   Charlie & Cathy Niederman 

6   Stan & Annette Helfman 

9   Heidi & Jim Swanson 

12  Rodger & Barbara Switzky 

13  Robert & Carole Blum 

25  Renée Dorfman 

26  David Twisselmann 

27  Erika Pogrund 

28  Scott Berzak 

28  Deanne Ruby 

29  Stuart Makler 

18  Loren Rofe 

20  Susan Smith 

21  Michael Filkoff 

21  Roberta Fratello 

22  Lee Zeller 

24  Tija Bushinsky 

 

14  David & Nessa Bernstein 

16  Allan & Sally Mann 

17 Allan Shubin & 

      Sandy Sobolew‑Shubin 

18  Adam & Julie Bernstein 

18 Ian & Lisa McCall 

19  James & Robyn Michaeloff 

20  Martin & Phyllis Greenstein 

23  Joel & Hallie Berman 

23  Allan & Erika Pogrund 

24  Stan & Phyllis Abrams 

25  Gary & Robbie Brendzel 

25  Daniel & Elise Gary 

25 Jeff Smith &  

      Jeanette Tebrich Smith 

30  Jeremy & Sharon Bloch 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 
Did you attend the Welcome Refugees 
Brunch on April 8th?  Or did you miss 
it?  Either way, I am sure many of you 

are wondering “What can I do?” 

 

HIAS, the Hebrew Immigrant Aide Society, pro-

tects and advocates for refugees worldwide.  Here 

are some of their ideas: 

 

 

Urge Congress to Protect Syrian Refugees 

 The United States has welcomed a shamefully low number of Syrian refugees so far 

this fiscal year. In a conflict that has produced 5.4 million refugees since 2011 and shows no sign 

of abating, American leadership is sorely needed. Write to your Members of Congress and ask 

them to increase humanitarian aid to Syria and to insist that America welcomes Syrian refugees. 

  

Tell Congress that Welcoming Refugees Makes America Stronger 
This year, the United States is on pace to welcome the lowest number of refugees in dec-

ades. Write to your Members of Congress, or  call them, and ask that they support higher 

refugee admissions. Urge them to ensure that there are no further attempts to restrict or dismantle 

the program. The U.S. Refugee Admissions Program provides safety to tens of thousands 

of people every year. With unprecedented attacks against the program, we need to keep the pres-

sure up. 

Join the “Jews for Refugees” Facebook Group 

Joining this group is a great way to connect with thousands of other committed individuals across 

the country, access up-to-the-minute information about the Jewish response to the refugee crisis 

and share the actions that you are taking. Click here to join. 

 

Take Action for African Asylum Seekers in Israel 
Israel recently announced plans to detain or potentially deport tens of thousands of people who 

sought asylum in Israel. Join the #LetUsHelp campaign to take action. 

  

Write a Letter to the Editor or Op-ed and Submit it to a Local News Outlet 
Policymakers are accountable to their constituents, and the editorial page is often a flashpoint for 

public opinion on key issues. Contact HIAS staff if you would like to draft a letter for your lo-

cal newspaper arguing for great protections for refugees. 

If you are interested in getting involved on the local level, the Orange County Jewish Coalition 

for Refugees welcomes new members.  Contact Debbie Lelchuk at deblelchuk@gmail.com for 

more information. 

 
Adapted from https://www.hias.org/take-action?utm_source=Welcome+Campaign&utm_campaign=5419538f0e-

Welcome_Campaign_NY_Newsletter_Nov_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_b2bec5a128-5419538f0e-189973545 

https://www.hias.org/action/protect-syrian-refugees
https://www.hias.org/action/tell-congress-welcoming-refugees-makes-america-stronger
https://www.hias.org/call-congress
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1180039398716328/
http://www.letushelpil.org/
mailto:gabe.cahn@hias.org?subject=Writing%20an%20Op-ed%20in%20Support%20of%20Refugees
mailto:deblelchuk@gmail.com
https://www.hias.org/take-action?utm_source=Welcome+Campaign&utm_campaign=5419538f0e-Welcome_Campaign_NY_Newsletter_Nov_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_b2bec5a128-5419538f0e-189973545
https://www.hias.org/take-action?utm_source=Welcome+Campaign&utm_campaign=5419538f0e-Welcome_Campaign_NY_Newsletter_Nov_2017&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_b2bec5a128-5419538f0e-189973545


 

A FOUR-PART LECTURE SERIES BY DR. DON 

SCHWARTZ 

PROFESSOR EMERITUS, CSU LONG BEACH 

THAT EXAMINES THE HISTORY OF FASCISM 

AND THE RE-EMERGENCE OF THE FASCIST 

THREAT IN THE WORLD TODAY 

 

AT TEMPLE BETH DAVID 

THURSDAYS, 10:30-NOON, MAY 3, 10, 17, 24 

 

REGISTRATION - $50, $45 FOR TBD MEMBERS 

PAYABLE TO: 

DR. DON SCHWARTZ 

P.O. BOX 5151 

GARDEN GROVE, CA 92846 



 

To Our Temple Beth David Family: 

 

As most of you are aware, our Temple depends on donations to deliver the high quality of 

services to all of you.  We understand that many of you are still struggling with the recent 

economic downturn.  However, we have come up with a way that will allow you to donate to 

the Temple without spending a penny of your own money, plus you will actually save money 

on many purchases that you normally make! 

  

We would like to introduce you to Goodshop and Goodsearch.  Goodshop works with more 

than 5,000 stores that will provide all of you with discounts on what you normally buy and then 

will donate up to 20% of the purchase price to the Temple.  You will simply click on a link on 

the Temple Home Page, start saving money for your family and help the Temple out as 

well!  We have included an easy step-by-step signup guide with this letter.  Here are some 

examples of companies that participate in the program:   

 

Target, Macy’s, Nordstrom, Neiman Marcus, Sears, Sak’s, Apple, Old Navy, the Gap, Amazon, 

Office Depot, Petco, Staples, Dell, The Limited, Holiday Inn, Groupon, Levi’s, Lands End, 

Best Buy, 1-800 Flowers, 24 Hour Fitness, and Victoria’s Secret.   

 

These are companies that we all normally shop at, and by simply clicking on the link on the 

Temple website, you will be saving money for your family and actually raising money for the 

Temple.  In addition, you can also save money by dining out at participating restaurants and, at 

the same time, raising donations for the Temple as well.  It’s simple, free and easy to use, and 

the average family using the site over a year will actually raise more than $350 annually for the 

Temple.  Multiply that by our 300 families and we will raise more than $100,000 per year for 

the Temple!  This program really works.  Goodshop has raised more than $11 million for 

charitable organizations with this program. 

  

Likewise, we are also rolling out Goodsearch. By doing your internet searches through 

Goodsearch.com, which links with Yahoo, the Temple will receive a penny for every internet 

search.  If you can imagine how many internet searches you do, and your families do, this will 

also add up to real money for the Temple.  

  

We encourage all of you to participate and to help strengthen our Temple for all of us and for 

the generations to come.  

 

With best regards, 

 

Neil Kornswiet  Eric Schiffer  Nancy Meyers 

Ways and Means  President  Rabbi 

 

           CLICK HERE FOR INSTRUCTIONS 
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http://templebethdavid.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/11/Goodshop-and-Goodsearch-Letter-and-Instructions.pdf
http://www.goodsearch.com/goodshop.aspx
http://www.goodsearch.com/goodshop.aspx


 

 
TEMPLE FUNDS 
 
General Fund 
Jane Schiffer in memory of aunt Anne Portnoy 
Vida Delshad in memory of Aghajon Cohan-Sedgh 
 In memory of Amin Delshad 
Lance Pinkham in memory of Dorothy Pinkham 
The Kern Family  

in honor of Debbie Lelchuk for being the Woman of 
Vision Honoree 

 in honor of Charlie Niederman for being the Above  
& Beyond Honoree 

Larry Matalon in memory of Frieda Goldfaden 
Rochelle Matalon in memory of Frieda Goldfaden 
Hooshy Nourani donation 
Sara Gubman in memory of Andy Gubman 
Mercedes Neves-Hatchwell  

in honor of Charlie’s Bar Mitzvah 
Claire Schecter in memory of Jerome Schecter 
Laurie Schneider in memory of Mel Keleman 
Mark Singer in memory of Karen Gannon 
 
Sisterhood Fund 
Eileen Tobey in memory of Danny Cacioppo  
 In memory of Lorelei Fried 
Phil Palbaum in memory of William Palbaum 
Rachelle Wilson in memory of Joseph Trombler 
Mel & Mickey Lewin in memory of Ida Ann Tatar 
Shirley Ross & Family in memory of Gene Ross 
 In memory of Cele Lipnick 
Marlyn Phillips in honor of Ted Cohen’s 80

th
 Birthday 

Carol Weinfeld donation 
Anne Farber in memory of Anna Farber 
 In memory of Mel Keleman 
Mel & Mickey Lewin in memory of Mel Keleman 
Joyce & Phil Palbaum in memory of Mel Keleman 
Jeff & Sue LeBoff in memory of Mel Keleman 
Elaine Rehman, Debbie Lux, & Cheryl & Lou Rudich 
 In memory of Mel Keleman 
Miriam Carr in memory of Mel Keleman 
Ruth Kramer in memory of Mel Keleman 
Shirley Ross in memory of Mel Keleman 
Phyllis Postman in memory of Mel Keleman 
Your Chavurah in memory of Mel Keleman 
 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Andrea Tabor in honor of Shirley Schwartz’s Health 
Shirley Ross & Family in memory of Gene Ross 
 In memory of Cele Lipnick 
Howard & Candy Fox Tobey in memory of Danny Cacioppo 
Jane Schiffer in memory of cousin, Barry Hahn 
 In memory of niece, Elizabeth Kate Germaine 
Toby Ach in memory of Mel Keleman 
 
Cantor’s Discretionary Fund 
Howard Bushinsky in memory of Phillip Bushinsky 
The Blumenthal Family in memory of Bobby Weber 
 
Cantor Harry & Fay Newman Memorial Choir fund 
Howard Bushinsky in memory of Phillip Bushinsky 

 

FOUNDATION FUNDS 
 
Barbara Shanks Memorial Educational Enrichment Fund 
Beverly Strauss in memory of husband, Paul  
 In memory of mother, Anna 
 
Caplan Family Outreach Fund 
Sidney Laham in memory of Anita Laham 
 In memory of Isaac Laham 
 In memory of Gertrude Laham 
 In memory of Maurice Laham 
 
Dr. Leonard & Marjorie Brotchner Memorial Campership 
Fund 
Cookie Ruby in memory of Jerome Schecter 
 
Lynn Front Memorial URJ Campership Fund 
Howard & Candy Fox Tobey in memory of Russell Fox 
 
Jarrick Family Scholarship Fund 
Beverly Strauss in memory of husband, Paul  
 In memory of mother, Anna 
 
Irma Moskowitz Fund for Lifelong Learning 
Shirley Fishke in memory of Mel Keleman 
 
Maureen Broscow Memorial Fund 
Rachelle Wilson in memory of Joseph Trombler 
Eugene Broscow & Rachelle Wilson 
 In memory of Benjamin Ackerman 
Eugene Broscow & Rachelle Wilson  

in memory of Mauree Broscow 
Bob & Carole Blum in memory of Philip Blum 
Stan & Phyllis Abrams in memory of Blanche Abrams 
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 The Temple Office Staff Thanks… 
 

 Jan Klein for editing the Megillah 
 Gloria Schwartz for ongoing office support & 

preparation for Shabbat services 
 

 

 HELP DEFRAY THE COST OF  

OFFICE SUPPLIES.  

 
The temple office buys a lot of office supplies. 

If you have any office supply store coupons, dis-
count cards, or e-mail sales advertisements, 
please share them with our office to help cut 

costs.   
 

Thank you to all who have donated!  We appreci-
ate your support!!!   

 
*Please make sure they are  
valid dates and not expired* 

 

If you have any unused envelopes, the 
TBD office would appreciate them.  

Please drop off any time!!! 
Thank you!!! 

 * Our Religious School /  

Youth Program is funded, in part, 

by the Annual Community 

Campaign of the Jewish 

Federation of Greater Long 

Beach & West Orange County 

 
 
 

Rabbi Nancy R. Myers 
 

Cantorial Soloist, Nancy Linder 
 

Director of Education, Elizabeth Kleinman 
 

ECLC Director, Brooke Birdsall 
 

Office Manager, Edie Mino 
 

B’nei Mitzvah Educator, Larry Matalon 
 

Temple Secretary, Charlie Do 

 

Kitchen Supervisor, Mulu Skinner-White  
 

Maintenance Supervisor, Scott Whiteside 
 

Educator Emeritus, Irma Moskowitz, R.J.E. 
 

Piano Accompanist, Rob Woyshner 
 
 

 

President, ERIC SCHIFFER 
 

Vice President of Operations,  
STEVE KAHN 
 

Vice President of Ways & Means, 
NEIL KORNSWIET 
 

Vice President of Finance, 
ALAN JARRICK 
 

Vice President of Membership, 
FLORENCE SUDAKOW 
 

Vice President of Education, 
ADAM BERNSTEIN 
 

Vice President of Religious Practices, 
ROBIN HARRISON 
 

Vice President of Planning & Development 
CHARLIE NIEDERMAN 
 
 

Past President, AARON KERN 
 

Secretary, ANDREA CHAIT-WALTER  
 

Treasurer, MARC SERLIN 
 

Building & Grounds, DAVID BAROWAY 
 

Social Action Trustee, LYNNE HORN 
 

Adult EducationTrustee, IRMA MOSKOWITZ 
 

Publicity Co-Trustee, ROBERT ALTMAN & 
     MICHELLE SANDLER 
 

Youth Trustee, MITCHELL HALBREICH 
 

Programming Trustee, EILEEN TOBEY 
 

Brotherhood President, STEPHEN HARRIS 
 

Sisterhood President, ANNE FARBER 
 

Choir Presidents, PAIGE BERZAK &  
CAITLIN GREENFIELD 

 

TBD offers FREE WIFI 
in the Social Hall.  

Password:  year5771 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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Berkshire Hathaway 
Jackie Hewitt  

CalBRE#00449951 
 

jacki.hewitt@verizon.net 
cell: (714) 292 - 3717 

 
* A donation will be made to TBD at  

the close of a transaction* 

Contact the  

Temple Office  

to place 

your ad here 

(714)892-6623 
tbdavid@templebethdavid.org 

mailto:cohenr@sbcglobal.net
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HUNTINGTON BEACH JEWISH SENIORS 
 

We are a group of seniors who enjoy going to theater,    

musicals,  presentations, celebrating Jewish holidays       

together, having game days and of course eating. Our 

events are usually scheduled on weekend days. We offer 

car pooling for those who want that. If you want to learn 

more about us please contact Irma Moskowitz at               

714-377-9721 or at moskowitzirma@gmail.com 

Looking forward to hearing from you. 

Need a caring nurse? 
 

Compassionate Caring Registered Nurse 

wanting to provide Home Care & assist 

with Daily Activities. I have approximately 

18 years experience in Nursing and       

Hospice Care. Available 7 days a week. 

Contact Susan Shaw at 562-760-3013 

mailto:moskowitzirma@gmail.com
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https://www.facebook.com/Temple-Beth-David-Westminster-110010202492998/?ref=hl
http://www.templebethdavid.org/
http://orangecountypreschool.org/
https://templebethdavid.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/JUNE2018MG.pdf
http://www.goodsearch.com/goodshop.aspx


 

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

  1 
4:15pm 
Hebrew School 
9th Grade 
Program 
 
6:30pm 
Teen Program 

2 3 4 
5:45pm 
4th/5th Grade 
Shabbat Dinner 
 
7:00pm 
Family Shabbat 
Service 

5 
9:00am  
Torah Study 
 
10:30am 
Maddison 
Ryan Bat 
Mitzvah 
Service 

6 
8:00am 
Blood Drive 
 
9:00am 
Religious 
School 
 
10:00am 
Rabbi’s Class 
 
2:00pm 
WAFTY Meeting 

7 
Dine-Out Delight  
@ Ruby’s 
 

8 
4:15pm 
Hebrew School 
9th Grade 
Program 
 
6:30pm 
Teen Program 

9 
6:30pm 
Sisterhood Board 
Meeting 

10 
12:00pm 
Lunch & Learn 
with Rabbi 

11 
7:30pm 
Choir Shabbat 
Service  

12 
9:00am  
Lay Led 
Minyan 
 

13 
No Religious 
School 
 
10:30am 
Mother’s Day 
Brunch 

14 
 

15 
10:30am 
Club 55 
 
4:15pm 
Last day of 
Hebrew School 
9th Grade 
Program 
 
6:30pm 
Teen Program 
 

16 
7:30pm 
TBD Board 
Meeting 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

17 
7:30pm 
Brotherhood 
Meeting  
 
 

18 
7:00pm 
Shabbat ALIVE  
Service 
 
8:00pm 
IFTAR Dinner 

19 
9:00am  
Lay Led 
Minyan 
 
2:00pm 
WAFTY Beach 
Party 
 
4:00pm 
Shavuot 
Harvest 
Festival 

20 
9:00am 
Last Day of 
Religious 
School 
 
10:00am 
Shavuot & 
Confirmation 
Service 

21 
 

22 
 

23 
 

24 
5:30pm 
Congregational 
Meeting & 
Member 
Celebration 
 

25 
7:30pm 
Torah Shabbat 
Service 
 
 

26 
9:00am  
Lay Led 
Minyan 
 
 

27 
 
 

28 
 

29 30 31   
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Check to see if your company offers Matching Gift Contributions to employee donations.  Perhaps they can double or triple the match. 

 I would like to be contacted for information about my Will & Estate Planning, no obligations. 

Barbara Shanks Memorial Educational Enrichment Fund 
    Religious school materials & scholarships for needy students 
 

Dr. Leonard & Marjorie Brotchner Memorial    

   Campership Fund 
    Sending children to local Jewish residential camps 
 

Rabbi Henri E. Front Memorial Scholar-In-Residence  

   Fund 
   Funding for guest speakers and other programs 
 

Irma Moskowitz Fund for Lifelong Learning 
    Supplementing the educational experiences & programs at TBD 
 

Roselle & Herbert Sommer Youth Enrichment Fund 
    Providing funding for approved TBD youth projects & activities 
 

Maureen Broscow Memorial Fund 
    Providing support for TBD’s Early Childhood Learning Center 

 Caplan Family Outreach Fund 
     Programs to attract intermarried couples to Jewish life 
 

 Lynn Front Memorial URJ Campership Fund 
     Camperships for TBD students to URJ camps 
 

 Wendy Schekman Memorial Library Fund 
     Maintaining and purchasing books for the Temple library 
 

 Jarrick Family Scholarship Fund 
      Scholarships for TBD educational programs for our children 
 

 The Sheila Joseph Memorial Fund 
     Enhancing quality of life for seniors 
 

 The Morton Wedner Memorial Special Projects Fund 
    Providing funding for approved TBD special projects 
 

 The Regina B. Front Mitzvah Fund 
    General fund to provide mitzvot large and small for the Temple 

Building Fund  Torah Fund  Cantor’s Discretionary Fund 

General Fund                             ECLC Fundraising Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund       

Prayer book Fund  Brotherhood Fund Cantor Harry & Fay Newman Memorial Choir Fund  

    Sisterhood Fund      

If you are interested in sponsoring a Shabbat Oneg, the Shabbat Alive! Band, or a Synaplex in honor of your special occasion, 

please complete this form below and return it to the synagogue. If you have any questions, please call the Temple office. 

I am interested in sponsoring the following on this Date: ____________________________         
  
____ SHABBAT ONEG   $300  ____  SYNAPLEX     $180 

____ 1/2 ONEG    $150   

____ Shabbat ALIVE!  Band   $72   

 

In Memory        In Honor : ____________________________________________________________________________    
 

 By:  _____________________________________________________________   Phone ___________________________ 
 

   Check Enclosed  Charge my card: _______________________________________Exp.___________ CCV________ 

 

       Amount $___________       Signature Authorization: _____________________________________________________ 
 

Send Acknowledgement to: _____________________________________________________________________________  

     _______________________________________________________ 

6100 Hefley Street  Westminster, CA 92683     Phone 714-892-6623         FAX 714-897-5306 

TEMPLE  FUNDS  
 Please Make Checks Payable to Temple Beth David or you can donate on line:  www.templebethdavid.org/tzedakah/donate/ 

FOUNDATION FUNDS  
 Please Make Checks Payable to Temple Beth David Foundation 

LASTING LEGACIES ENDOWMENT FUND 
 Please Make Checks Payable to Temple Beth David  

Benefitting Temple Beth David 

TEMPLE BETH DAVID - DONATION FORM 


